The Media Consortium Coordinating Committee

Meeting Minutes

December 2, 2012
Present: Steve Katz (chair), Jo Ellen Green Kaiser, Erin Polgreen, Richard Boriskin, Alan Searle, Maya Schenwar, Eric Galatas, Cindy Samuels, Linda Jue.

Absent: Rinku Sen, Lisa Rudman, Jason Barnett

Meeting called to order at 11 am PT.

The only order of business was approving a 2012 budget. Jo Ellen presented three budget scenarios, worst/expected/best, and walked through the specifics. Jo Ellen recommended adopting the worst case budget for Q1, then re-evaluating in February with the aim of moving to the expected case budget for the remainder of 2012. 

Questions were asked specifically about cash flow—the greater part of the expected revenue will not appear until February or March 2012. Questions were also asked about dues, which were pegged at 50% collection in the worst case—TMC staff replied that dues collection has been stepped up in the past two weeks. Comments were made signalling general displeasure with the 33% cut to the Executive Director’s salary recommended in the worst case budget.

A motion was made by Steve Katz to approve Jo Ellen’s recommendation to approve the worst case budget for Q1, and to reassess the situation in Q1. That motion was seconded by Cindy Samuels and passed by voice vote.

An instruction was then made by the Coordinating Committee to Jo Ellen to work with the Foundation for National Progress on the best way to book the salary cut so that the salary could be easily restored in Q2 and, if possible, the original salary reinstated going back to January 1.

The coordinating committee then turned to the implications of the Media Consortium’s financial situation. A recommendation was made to collect member dues in January, rather than July, so as to provide a longer collection period and a greater rate of success. 

It was pointed out, however, that to attain sustainability, members will have to do more than pay their scheduled dues—a point that was made by Jo Ellen during the annual meeting. Jo Ellen pointed particularly to the Donations and Sponsorship lines, which will require member support since TMC is starting on the ground floor with those efforts. 

In a generous show of support, Lisa Rudman (previous to this cc meeting), Steve Katz, Richard Boriskin, Alan Searle, Maya Schenwar and Eric Galatas all agreed to speak to their development staff about providing TMC with names of major donors that TMC could cultivate. Katz, Searle, Samuels (as well as Don Hazen at the annual meeting), also offered to provide access to sponsored newsletters in late January. Jo Ellen will follow up on these offers.

Jo Ellen also will provide the CC a monthly cash flow for 2012, based on the “expected” case, which FNP will then run against actuals in 2012. That should enable the CC to closely track our cash position.

Meeting Ended at 12:05 pm PT.

